
Mission Statement 

Gifted by God, called by Christ, empowered by the Holy Spirit, 

St. Paul Catholic Newman Center is a parish committed to serving 

the academic community and all those who choose to be part of 

our parish family. We dedicate ourselves to bringing the transformative 

power of Christ to the world through word and action. 

Second Sunday of Lent 
March 16, 2025 “Journey of Hope” 

 
MASS SCHEDULE 

Weekend Masses 

Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:30AM,   
11:30AM & 7:00PM 

Saturday: 5:00PM 

Weekday Masses 

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri: 8:00AM 

Thurs: 6:00PM 

Communion Service 

Thurs: 8:00AM 

Confessions 

Thursday: 4:00PM—5:45PM 

Saturday: 3:30PM—4:30PM 

Monthly Adoration 

First Fridays: 8:30AM—11:00AM 

Third Thursdays: 4:00PM—5:45PM 

Fourth Sundays: 8:00PM—9:00PM 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday—Thursday 

9:00AM—3:00PM 

REGISTER TO BECOME 

A PARISHIONER 

Either Text SPCNC to 84576  

or scan the QR code 



559.436.3434 
office@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Katie Fleener, Ph.D. 
Parish Life Coordinator 
x106  |  katie.fleener@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Edgar Guzman, M.A. 
Director of Campus and  
Young Adult Ministries 
x108  |  edgar.guzman@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Cristina Oseguera 
Office Manager  
x101  |  cristina.oseguera@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Denise Burton 
Bookkeeper 
x102  |  denise.burton@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Sr. Kathleen Drilling, s.s.n.d. 
Confirmation Coordinator 
x104  |  kathleen.drilling@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Alberto Navarro 
Director of Family, Life & Liturgical Ministries 
x107  I  alberto.navarro@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Gus Duran 
Maintenance / Facilities 
gus.duran@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Ally  Wegner 
Admin Assistant / Communications 
x117  I  allyson.wegner@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Espie Garza, MBA 
Campus Ministry Assistant 
x113  I  espie.garza@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Deacon John Supino 
x103  |  john.supino@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Fr. Rubi Peter, c.m.f. 
Priest in Residence 
x105  |  father.rubi@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Deacon David Gutierrez, c.m.f.               

Director of Religious Education (K-12) 
x114  |  david.gutierrez@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Mary Renner 
Clergy Assistant 
X116  |  mary.renner@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Charles Arokiasamy 
OCIA  
charles.arok@yahoo.com 

Receptionists: 

Jon Van Noort 
jon.vannoort@fresnonewmancenter.org 
 
Beto Vasquez 
beto.vasquez@fresnonewmancenter.org 
 
Gabby Vargas  
gabby.vargas@fresnonewmancenter.org 
 
Diego Ramirez 
diego.ramirez@fresnonewmancenter.org 
 
Bianca  
bianca.mendez@fresnonewmancenter.org 

Campus Ministry 

 

 

Wednesday Student Night 

Students are welcome to join us 
on March 19th for dinner at 6 pm 

in the Cardinal Newman Hall. After 
dinner, we will have Mass at 7pm 

celebrated by Fr Rubi.  

 

 

FPU On-Campus Gathering 

All Fresno Pacific students are welcome to join us for our on campus 
gatherings from 12pm-1pm. We will meet every Thursday in Jost Hall 

room 130. Lunch is provided, bring a friend! 
 

Fresno State On-Campus Gathering 

Fresno State students join us on campus every Wednesday from 1-2pm 
for our on campus gatherings. This week we will have Bible Study in 

RSU room 208. Bring lunch and bring a friend! 
 

 

Young Adult ministry 

Young Adult Bible Study 

Join our Bible Study gathering Monday, March 17th at 6:00pm in the 
Student Lounge/John 23rd. This week we will resume reading the 

Gospel of John.  
 

Jubilee 2025  
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NEWMAN CENTER COMMUNITY 

ENGAGEMENT AND ACTION COMMITTEE 

The new Newman Center Community Engagement and 

Action Committee invites you to "Be the Light" in Fresno 

by helping provide basic food items and gift cards for 

local refugee families now suffering hunger due to the 

recent federal budget cuts. This temporary help is 

provided to vetted families already living in our 

community, by FIRM, and has proven to help them 

successfully assimilate. Please take a ray off of the 

paper suns in the entryway and return the items listed to 

the yellow bins by the end of the month. Alternatively, 

please place any grocery gift card or cash donations into 

the box at the front desk. We look forward to working 

with you to help our brothers and sisters in need!  

FR. SERGIO NEGRO SCHOLARSHIP 

Applications for Sergio P Negro Scholarships for the 

2025-26 academic year are now available on the St. 

Paul Catholic Newman Center website. The Sergio P 

Negro Endowment Fund was established in honor of our 

founding priest, Sergio Negro, who had a deep and 

abiding commitment to education. The Endowment Fund 

anticipates awarding a minimum of three $3,000 

scholarships to deserving students for the academic 

year. Past awardees continuing their education are 

encouraged to reapply. 

To be eligible, you must be either an upper division 

undergraduate or a graduate student preparing to use 

your knowledge and skills to witness and minister to 

others. This is meant to be inclusive of many vocations 

and forms of service, including education, medicine, 

social services, etc. A pre-condition is that you must 

have either been raised within or are currently affiliated 

and active with our St. Paul Catholic Newman Center 

parish beyond attending mass. An overall GPA of 2.5 or 

greater is also required. 

The deadline for applications to be received is Sunday, 

April 20, 2025 by 5:00 pm, PDT. They may be submitted 

electronically to 

SergioNegroScholarship@fresnonewmancenter.org or 

mailed to Sergio Negro Scholarship, c/o St. Paul Catholic 

Newman Center, 1752 E. Barstow Ave., Fresno, CA 

93710. In all cases, applications and accompanying 

documents must be typed. Final selection of awardees 

will be through an interview process. 

PREPARING FOR THE “JOURNEY OF 

HOPE” - FROM THE LITURGY COMMITTEE 

The Responsorial Psalm today is a beautiful one: “The 

Lord is my light and my Salvation.” Sometimes, though, 

our psalms become so common we don’t pay attention to 

the message they are delivering.  

That happened to me, as I was asked to sing this psalm 

for a funeral a couple of weeks ago. I didn’t even really 

rehearse it, as I know it so well, or so I thought. Two 

lines really hit me as I sang them: “The Lord is my life’s 

refuge, of whom should I be afraid?” We live in a time of 

fear: I recall growing up during the Cold War with air raid 

sirens and practicing dropping and going under our 

desks in case of a nuclear bomb or an earthquake. I 

often travel alone for work or to visit family, and fear 

reckless drivers or stopping alone at rest stops. But in 

truly believing in the light of the Lord, my refuge, why 

should I fear?  

The second one was, “Wait for the Lord with courage…” 

When the last day of my life comes, I believe that I will 

be with the Lord and with all my loved ones in His 

Kingdom. So in the meantime, I am called to be 

courageous in this life. Another version of this psalm 

says “be strong and be brave…” It reminds me of my 

niece when she was very young, saying to my mom, who 

was going into surgery, “Be brave, grandma.” From the 

mouth of babes.  

Our hope is in the Lord, who is our light. This psalm 

reminds us that as we journey together in hope, we do 

not fear, but trust that the Lord is journeying right along 

with us.  

mailto:SergioNegroScholarship@fresnonewmancenter.org


COMMUNAL ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

In observance of Laetare Sunday, we will offer the 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick after all of the 

Masses on Saturday/Sunday, March 29/30. All who are 

sick, elderly, facing surgery, or seeking the gift of God’s 

healing are welcome to participate.  

CWPI PRESENTATION SERIES 

In keeping with Caring for the Whole Person Initiative at 

St. Paul Catholic Newman Center, we are extending an 

invitation to our ongoing series of End-of-Life Topics. 

On March 18 at 6 PM in Cardinal Newman Hall. the 

CWPI team will be presenting on Moral Catholic 

Teaching. This presentation is focused on what the 

Catholic Teaching is on End-of-Life issues. Monsignor 

Dreiling will be in attendance to address ethical issues. 

We extend an invitation to all Newman parishioners. 

The final presentation this spring will be on Caring for the 

Caregiver on March 23  

2024 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS 

Contribution statements are available on Flocknote and 

were emailed in January. If you did not receive your 

statement then please contact the front office. Thank you!  

COUPLES LOVING IN FAITH 

Our Newman CLIF Team is excited to share a survey via 

FlockNote with our parishioners to gather input on 

interests and ideas for our group to support couples in 

their Faith Journey. Please look for the survey and give 

us your thoughts by Sun, Mar 23. If you need a paper 

copy, please visit the office. 

PHISHING & SPOOFING EMAILS 

Recently we have received many reports of phishing and 

spoofing emails that appear to be sent from Fr. Rubi. If 

you receive an email that appears to be from Fr. Rubi, 

please verify the sender's email address before 

responding. Fr. Rubi will only send emails from 

frrubi@csufnewman.com or 

father.rubi@fresnonewmancenter.org. Any other email 

address for Fr. Rubi should be considered suspicious. 

Thank you for your understanding.  



Prayers 
 Please pray for those who have requested special 

intentions and prayers:  

Please contact the office or visit our website and fill out the 
form under the “Prayer Requests” tab to have a name included 

on this prayer list. 

Names of the sick / for special intentions will be published 
in the bulletin for 1-4 weeks, and then removed unless 

otherwise requested.  

Names of the deceased are published the week after death.   

Benita Lankford 
Linda Lascano  
Margaret Lawson   
Michael W  
Joseph Britt 
Dave/Andria & Family  
Peggy Grant  
Jackie Gutierrez  

Erin O’Hare Obwald 
Tatiana Tarazona 
Jose Murillo  
Rodolfo (Rudy) Ruiz  
John Wilson  
Ann Marie  
Steven Jaquez  
Julia Jaquez  

 And we pray for those who have died recently. 

March Contributions 
2024 2025 

March 3 $22,991.22 March 2 $13,575.90 

March 10 $25,356.09 March 9 $24,938.74  

March 17 $15,870.55 March 16  

March 24 $16,489.64 March 23  

March 31 $21,521.74 March 30  

MARCH 2024  
TOTAL $102,229.24 

MARCH 2025   
TOTAL $38,514.64 

Weekly Schedule 
March 16 — March 23, 2025 

SUNDAY, MARCH 16 2ND SUNDAY OF LENT 
7:00am  Mass for Jack & Naomi Patrick Chapel 
9:30am  OCIA P&E Classroom 2 
9:30am  OCIA Catechumenate  Library 
9:30am  CLOW Community Room 
9:30am  Mass for Shirley Jesse Chapel 
10:30am  Let Us Dream House Meetings CNH 103 
11:00am  1st Year HS Confirmation CNH 
11:30am  Mass for Needs & Intentions of Parishioners CNH 
12:30pm  Let Us Dream House Meetings CNH 103 
12:45pm  2nd Year HS Confirmation CNH 
5:30pm  Let Us Dream House Meetings Cafeteria 
7:00pm  Mass for Gail Noeth Chapel 

MONDAY, MARCH 17  
8:00am  Mass for Diomedes Virtudazo Chapel 
8:30am  Men’s Morning Scripture Study Library 
9:00am  Lenten Small Groups Cafeteria 
6:00pm  Young Adult Bible Study Student Lounge 

TUESDAY, MARCH 18  
8:00am  Mass for Mary Barrett Chapel 
6:00pm  Claretian Youth John XXIII 
6:00pm  Faith, Family & Friends CNH 
6:00pm  First Reconciliation Chapel 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 19 
7:40am  Divine Office (Morning Prayer) Chapel 
8:00am  Mass for Jennifer Smith Chapel 
10:00am  Marian Movement of Priests Library 
12:00pm  Book Study Library 
6:00pm  College Night CNH 101-103 
6:00pm  Prayer & Life Workshop Library 
6:00pm  Marian Movement of Priests Cenacle Chapel 
6:30pm  OCIA Inquiry Community Room 
6:45pm  Pastoral Council Classroom 3 

THURSDAY, MARCH 20 
8:00am  Communion Service Chapel 
4:00pm  Confessions Chapel 
4:00pm  Adoration Chapel 
6:00pm  Bible Study Community Room 
6:00pm  Adult Confirmation Library 
6:00pm  Lenten Small Group Classroom 2 
6:00pm  Mass for Emil Sereda Chapel 

FRIDAY, MARCH 21  
7:40am  Divine Office (Morning Prayer) Chapel 
8:00am  Mass for Dean Hooker Chapel 
10:00am  Familiastery Classroom 2-4 
5:30pm  Fish Fry CNH 
5:30pm  Food Recovery Network Cafeteria 
6:00pm  Stations of the Cross Chapel 

SATURDAY, MARCH 22  
3:30pm  Confessions Chapel 
5:00pm  Mass for Ed Diaz Chapel 

SUNDAY, MARCH 23 3RD SUNDAY OF LENT 
7:00am  Mass for Tommy Garcia Chapel 
9:30am  OCIA Catechumenate  Library 
9:30am  CLOW Community Room 
9:30am  Mass for Needs & Intentions of Parishioners Chapel 
11:00am  1st Year HS Confirmation CNH 
11:30am  Mass for Kevin McKiernan CNH 
12:45pm  2nd Year HS Confirmation CNH 
5:30pm  OCIA P&E Library 
7:00pm  Mass for Marianne Angelillo Chapel 
8:00pm  Adoration Chapel 

ST. JOSEPH’S TABLE—BISHOP BRENNAN 

Bishop Brennan invites the parishes of the Diocese of 

Fresno to join him in celebrating St. Joseph’s Table, a 

Catholic tradition he holds dear, at all weekend Masses 

of March 22nd and March 23rd. 

This tradition is especially significant to him because of 

his Italian heritage, his birth name, and it’s close 

connection to his birthday.  

Each parish community is encouraged to bring non-

perishable foods to a ‘table’ honoring St. Joseph, which 

will be delivered to Catholic Charities.  

We will have a table set up in the foyer by the reception 

desk the weekend of March 22nd and 23rd if you would 

like to donate. 

https://csufnewman.com/prayer-request









